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Nezul Be Hunuyeh would like to extend their welcome to Kristy Erickson as the New 

(FPP) for our Fort St. James office.  

Kristy started with the Agency in September 2017 as a part time Family Connections Worker. 

Kristy is a Nak’azdli Whut’en Band member who proudly belongs to the Lusilyoo Clan.  

She was raised here, in her home community, since a young age and is familiar with families in 

our area. 

Kristy and her husband are a family with 3 children with a fourth on the way.  Kristy is                      

passionate about Family and community so the FPP position will align well with her.   

As a young mother herself, Kristy is able to open up connections with other parents. 

She believes utilizing her own personal experiences will be beneficial on this exciting new         

journey.  

 

Re-introduction - New Role “Admin Team Assistant”   

Clementine is part of a new journey with the Agency by switching from a contracted position to a permanent full time 

position as the 

 

Clementine will continue with the communications work she truly enjoys, and the community                      

development portion of her role will be redistributed through the amazing staff we have.   

In her new journey, Clementine is able to continue the communications work and the Agency is 

very supportive of her work.  

 

Working with NBH and becoming a Team Support is a new venture in expanding her horizons 

and a challenge that she welcomes.  

 

Our Newsletter will continue to go out every 2nd month put together so well by Clementine. 

For those of you who have the thought of coming by our office, please do.  

Our team is always happy to have people drop in and find out more about what we offer and we encourage you to 

bring your little ones.  

 

The Nezul Be Hunuyeh Team would like to  

Congratulate our very own  

 

Monica Brittain & Darryn Thomas  

on the arrival of their Baby Boy. 

Fynn Greyson Thomas 

 

Baby boy Fynn blessed his parents on  

December 28th @ 8:48am 

weighed in at 7lbs 15oz  

21.5 inches long 

 

Welcome to the NBH family 



 
Eagle’s Nest – Tl’azt’en Nation 

A drop in program for parents and their preschool children 0-5 years.  Join us for arts 

and crafts, stories and song , play time and snacks and parenting support.    

 Every Wednesday from 11:00 - 2:00—NBH Building Tache  

 

Family Support Group – Fort St. James 

 “Hoon’ Yanne Bubuzni Dulh Group” - Following the Path of the Elders 

We recognize that parenting is the most important and most challenging role you will ever have.  In the past 

it took a community to raise a child and everyone had a role.  We were never expected to do it on our own.  

Join  Anna , Kristy and Lori for  fun activities, information and parenting support    

 Every Thursday  

 

Family Support Group – Prince George 

 “Hoon’ Yanne Bubuzni Dulh Group” - Following the Path of the Elders 

We recognize that parenting is the most important and most challenging role you will ever have.  In the past 

it took a community to raise a child and everyone had a role.  We were never expected to do it on our own.  

Join Katelyn along with other parents and children for fun activities, field trips, information and parenting 

support   

Transit tickets are available.  Please call our office at  250-561-0790 for more information. 

 Every Wednesday from 10:00am - 12:00pm 

 

Cultural Program – Tl’azt’en Nation 

Join Rachel along with  community Elders and knowledge keepers to walk  in the footsteps of your ancestors  

while you participate in seasonal cultural activities.  Everyone is welcome to drop in to the NBH Building 

for coffee and bannock and join in a variety of activities including arts and crafts, trapping , fishing, food 

and medicine gathering  and language and genealogy .   

 Every day of the week; except Wednesdays & weekends  

What is Foster Care?  
At times, children are unable to reside in their homes and are brought into  

the care of the Ministry of Children and Family Development to ensure their  

physical and emotional safety. While in care, children are placed in foster homes.  

 

The Goal of Foster Care 
To provide a safe, secure, culturally sensitive nurturing home, in or close to the children’s home communi-

ties of Tl’azt’en Nation and Nak’azdli Whut’en. 

 

As part of the NBH team, all Foster Parents receive continued support through the Resource Worker, Guardi-

anship Worker and Caregiver Support Worker.  

 
If you are interested in becoming a foster parent or for  

more information please contact  

Dawn Henkes at 250-996-6806 or email dawnhenkes@nezulbehunuyeh.ca 

 
If you are also interested in becoming a RESPITE Home,  

please contact the NBH office for more information or to apply. 



Name our building Contest !! 
Nezul Be Hunuyeh building in Tache! 

  

CONGRATULATIONS 
LEON ERICKSON  

A celebration of Reveal will come in the near future 

 

Words of Leon Erickson 

The house of hope has many levels of symbolism.  

The natural beauty of the lake and mountains is a blessing to all who 

live near it and get to see its wonders.  

 

The house of hope offers hope to all who enter by providing support, 

assistance and guidance from the services offered.  

 

Being able to live a within community and receive support and to be 

able to learn from elders and share what one has learned are all            

incredible gifts that offer hope and this hope spreads as one person         

receives they, in turn share their power and support and hope and it 

trickles through the community like a soft warm wind.   

 

To receive such gifts are a blessing.  

I am thankful to be able to offer to this incredible journey. 
~ LEON ERICKSON ~ 

Top right corner in white shirt 



TUESDAYS 
 Young Warriors Girls Group 
 Girls Group 
 4:00 - 6:30 pm 
 
WEDNESDAYS 
 Family Support Group  
 ‘Hoon yanne bubuzni dulh’ 
 (Following The Path  
  Of The Elders) 
 10:00am  - 12:00pm 
 
THURSDAYS 
 Young Warriors Boys Group 
 4:00 - 6:30 pm 

PRINCE  
GEORGE 

FORT ST  
JAMES 

MONDAYS 
 Cultural Program - Tache  
 1:00 - 7:00pm 
 
WEDNESDAYS 
 Eagles Nest - Tache  
 11:00am - 2:00pm 
 Young Warriors  Girls Group 
  Nak’azdli—NBH Building 
 3:00 - 5:30pm 
 
THURSDAYS 
 Family Support Group  
 NBH Office 
 ‘Hoon yanne bubuzni dulh’ 
 (Following The Path  
  Of The Elders) 
 Young Warriors  Girls Group 
 Tache—NBH Building 
 4:00 - 6:30pm 

FEBRUARY—Annual Book Drive MARCH –Early Years Children’s Fair 

APRIL—Spring/Summer Clothing Drive MAY— Annual Family Picnic 

JUNE— Annual Tea Picking JULY— Annual Culture Camp 

OCTOBER—Annual Apple Day OCTOBER— Fall/ Winter Clothing Drive 

OCTOBER—Foster Parent Appreciation DECEMBER— Annual Christmas Party 

Our Nezul Be Staff are always excited to be part  

of Community Events. 

Our goal is to engage with the Community and help be  

part of developing healthy relationships. 

It is not only those you see in the pictures, but so many more staff  

behind the scenes that make everything possible 

Team Work is our biggest Asset 

UPCOMOING 2018 NBH  EVENTS  

TO LOOK FORWARD TO 





Baby Box University Training is an online short course for expecting and new parents 

enabling them to receive their Baby Box in our area.  

 

Baby boxes are an excellent first bed and full of            

useful supplies for the new bundle of joy. 

 

Baby Box University is an educational program about 

pregnancy and parenting, New moms and dads can 

access current information from top experts,                     

including physicians, psychologists, researchers and 

educators. 

 

To receive your Baby Box you will need to complete the online course and bring in 

your Certificate before distribution of your Baby Box 

 

If you would like to learn more, please contact your local health unit or  

Lori den Engelsen at Nezul Be Hunuyeh @ 250.996.6806.  

 

This service is available to EVERYONE in Fort St James and area ! 

name 

date 



Our 15th AGM was held in Binche on November 29th, 2017. 

 

Agency staff from our Prince George and Fort St James offices met with the Board of Directors and Chiefs and 

Councils from Tl'azt'en and Nak'azdli to report on our activities of the past year, conduct business, answer 

questions and plan for the coming year .  

 

We engaged in a discussion regarding the Agency’s plan to work towards C6                  

Delegation.  C6 Delegation provides us with authority for full child protection 

including receiving protection reports, investigations and making alternate 

plans for children, if necessary.  At this time we have C4 Delegation, or                     

Guardianship Delegation, which gives us the authority to care for children 

who are in the legal and permanent care of the provincial government.  One 

of the first requirements of achieving C6 Delegation is to have  Resources, 

also known as Foster Homes, in the communities we serve. In addition, we 

need to establish Community Wellness Teams comprised of community 

members who will assist Agency workers in planning for children as well as 

providing support to families who are experiencing challenges .   

 

The community must get involved by opening their homes as Caregivers and 

volunteering to be part of the solution on the Community Wellness Teams.  
 

We welcomed new Board of Director, Ruby Prince, and also recognized Danielle Rasmussen, FSJ Delegated 

Manager, for five years of service to the Agency and  Crystal French, Finance Manager, for ten years of  

Service. Both received a drum in recognition of their dedication and commitment.  

 

Our AGM book can be viewed on our Website @ www.nezulbehunuyeh.ca 
Our doors are always open with welcoming arms, please come by for a visit. 

Doreen  

Austin 

Tl’azt’en 

Elder 

Ruby 

Prince 

Treasurer 

Mary 

Lebrun 

Nak’azdli 

Elder 

Beverly 

Prince 

Secretary 

Verne  

Tom 

Vice Chair 

Aileen 

Prince 

Chair 



Family Day in Canada 
Family Day is observed in the Canadian provinces of Alberta, On-
tario, Saskatchewan, and New Brunswick on the third Monday of 
February.  
In British Columbia, Family Day falls on the second Monday of 
February. This holiday celebrates the importance of families and 
family life to people and their communities. 

 

 

Background 

Family Day was first held in Canada in the province of Alberta in 1990.  

It is supposed to reflect the values of family and home that were important to 
the pioneers who founded Alberta, and give workers the opportunity to spend 

more time with their families.  

Family Day was introduced in Saskatchewan in 2007 and in Ontario in 2008. 
British Columbia observed Family Day as a statutory holiday for the first time in 

2013, New Brunswick in 2018.  

 

One of the reasons for introducing Family Day was that there was a long period 

when there were no holidays from New Year's Day until Good Friday. 

 

Holidays to celebrate families are also held in other places around the globe. In 
the Australian Capital Territory, the first Tuesday of November is known as             
Family and Community Day. In South Africa, the day after Easter Sunday is 

Family Day. 

 



December 14th our offices joined forces to create lasting memories at our Annual Community  

Christmas event 

Students from Nak’al Bun Elementary as well as community members enjoyed  lunch and snacks, 10 

booths of fun-filled activities including Christmas crafts, cake walk, fish pond, cookie making,               

ornament making,  Christmas tree decorating. Santa dropped by to distribute candy canes and teddy 

bears.  

 

Mussi Cho to all the community volunteers who 

helped to make the event a success.   

 

 

December 13th Tl’azt’en Nation hosted their Annual Christmas party and Nezul Be Hunuyeh                       

participated by providing Santa with candy canes and teddy bears to distribute, organizing a Christmas 

Craft and distributing popcorn to those in attendance.  

The Agency chartered a bus for both these events to bring children and families from Prince George to 

ensure connections to their community and families.   

 Kimberly Pius  Cassandra Thomas 

 Regan Julian  Desiree Whitely 

 Dallas Sam  Barbara Geernaert 



National addictions week 

Theme:   

Recovery, Mental, physical & emotional  

 

RESCHEDULED DATE ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

National Addictions Awareness Week (NAAW) is observed across Canada every year normally during the 

third week of November. This year NAAW has moved to February 26 - March 2, 2018 in Tache. 

 

NAAW is an important opportunity to focus on the harms associated with alcohol, drugs, tobacco, and                  

gambling. This year, the theme for NAAW is Recovery as it promotes addiction free lifestyles for                    

individuals, families and communities. 

 

  

During the week, you can participate in a session of 

your choice or join another to learn. 

 

Watch for the Agenda & Updates on the  

Facebook page 

 

Zishan Chaudry 

Tl’azt’en Wellness-Prevention Team 

Throughout the week Friday 

 Various Booths  Scavenger Hunt 

 Elders Circle  Dinner & Awards 

 Pre-Natal sessions  

 Healing Circle  

 Health Parenting & Fun  

 Empowerment  










